
BLUE IS THE WARMEST COLOR
W/W

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

ADELE
Anything wrong? I went out for a 
drink with colleagues. After work. 
Why didn’t you call? 

EMMA
Did someone drop you off?

ADELE
What?

EMMA
Yea. Who?

ADELE
Girl from work.

EMMA
A girl?

ADELE
Yea.

EMMA
Why the fake address?

ADELE
I didn’t want to say I went out 
with a girl.

EMMA
Really?

ADELE
Why am I whispering?

EMMA
You’re ashamed to be with a girl?

ADELE
No, but they all don’t need to 
know. Afterwards they start 
blabbering. Do you think I’m 
ashamed? 
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EMMA
Who is he?

ADELE
Who?

EMMA
The guy who dropped you off. 

ADELE
Just a colleague. 

EMMA
Think I’m stupid?

ADELE
No.

EMMA
Think I didn’t see?

ADELE
A colleague, I swear.

EMMA
I saw him.

ADELE
We work together. Come see. He’s a 
colleague in another class. 

EMMA
Since when do you see him?

ADELE
Since I work there.

EMMA
Really? Why are you lying?

ADELE
I’m not.

EMMA
So why are you crying?

ADELE
I’m not crying.

EMMA
So why the tears?

ADELE
I’m tired.
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EMMA
I’m not dumb. Since when do you 
sleep with him? Huh?

ADELE
I don’t sleep with him.

EMMA
Since when are you lying?

ADELE
I don’t sleep with him... We had a 
drunken kiss once.

EMMA
So why are you crying?

ADELE
I regret it.

EMMA
I’m not dumb!

ADELE
I swear.

EMMA
Don’t lie!

ADELE
I swear!

EMMA
Since when do you sleep with him?

ADELE
I don’t-

EMMA
How many times have you slept with 
him? Tell me! Since when do you 
lie? Since when do you think I’m 
dumb?

ADELE
I never though that.

EMMA
Get out of here! Get out. I don’t 
want a liar here! Pack your stuff 
and go. Get going! Get lost!

Emma shoves Adele. Adele just stands there.
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ADELE
I slept 2 or 3 times with him, I 
can’t remember. 

EMMA
2 or 3 times?

ADELE
I didn’t tell you...because, I 
don’t know...I couldn’t explain it. 
I knew it was stupid. I felt so 
alone. 

EMMA
Are you in love?

ADELE
Of course I’m not! I just felt all 
alone. I never wanted to hurt 
you...Fuck. I’m sorry. It’s just 
that...Fuck this...He’s nothing, 
just a colleague. It was a stupid 
mistake. I swear. I never wanted to 
hurt you. I promise I didn’t. 

Adele tries to hug Emma.

EMMA
Adele, stop-

ADELE
Wait-

Emma shoves Adele off.

EMMA
You hurt me, it’s done.

ADELE
No, I swear. It wasn’t on purpose. 
There’s no reason. 

EMMA
You’re a little slut. Little whore. 
You get fucked, right? You like 
that? You suck him in his car then 
kiss me? You dare kiss me? You dare 
touch me, look at me? You do stuff 
like that?

ADELE
No-
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EMMA
You lie, you talk bullshit, you 
talk crap!

ADELE
Sorry.

EMMA
You’re a slut!

ADELE
I don’t know how to ask for 
forgiveness.

EMMA
There is none!

ADELE
Yes.

EMMA
I never want to see your face 
again! Pack your bags and get out! 
Out of my life!

ADELE
I don’t want to hurt you for 
nothing. 

Adele tries to hold Emma.

EMMA
Get out of here. Stop it.

Emma pushes Adele away.

EMMA (CONT’D)
Get out o here now. Out of my 
house. 

ADELE
No-

EMMA
Pack up and get out. I don’t want a 
slut, a whore! Pack your stuff-

Emma goes to closet and pulls out a bag.

ADELE
Let me talk. He means nothing-

Adele tries to stop Emma.
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EMMA
I won’t talk. Get the hell out-

ADELE
I’m sorry. I don’t know why I did 
it-

Emma is pulling clothes out of the closet.

EMMA
Your clothes-

ADELE
Let me explain. Please! Let me 
explain-

They struggle over the clothes. Emma slaps Adele. 

EMMA
Get lost! I never want to see you 
again!

ADELE
No!

EMMA
I won’t see you again. Out of my 
life!

ADELE
Please-

EMMA
Think only you suffer?

Emma continues to pack Adele’s bag.

ADELE
It’s nothing. Just let me-

EMMA
Too late! Take your stuff. Get out. 
No sluts here!

Emma is dragging Adele to the door.

ADELE
I didn’t do anything!

They struggle.

EMMA
Stop! I’m not an idiot!
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ADELE
Don’t do this! Where do I got 
without you?

EMMA
See that guy! Go!

ADELE
I don’t love him! It’s you I love! 
I can’t go! What will I do? What do 
I do? I’m begging you!

EMMA
Get out! Get out! Go!

Emma shoves Adele out the door.

ADELE
(From outside the door)

Open the door! I’m sorry. Let me 
talk to you. I’m sorry!

EMMA
(Shouting at the door)

Little whore!...Leave now, Adele!
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